MINUTES

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

DATE  23 OCTOBER 2002
TIME:     1.30PM

VENUE:  TECHNO CENTRE COVENTRY

1. CHAIR KEITH GUNNER - introduction and welcome.

2. CHAIRS REPORT – Interim Financial report – £2436.24. currently held in EHA account. Final accounts will be published and circulated in due course. Main sources of revenue are membership fees and sponsorship, plus benefits in kind eg British Property Federation continues to provide free accommodation for SG meetings for the time being. Main outgoings are printing & distribution costs (Quick Ref Guide/original Newsletters and miscellaneous expenses such as fares to attend meetings.

3. ELECTION OF POSTS – Keith Gunner stood down from position of Chair.

He nominated Sue Dixon as Chair. 3 members seconded this and Sue was    unanimously elected as Chair. The following were also nominated, seconded and elected:-

Nick Caprara - Vice Chair

Louise Thompson - Vice Chair 

Pamela Smith - Secretary 

Wahid Chaker - Training Officer.

Keith Gunner, Dave Gibbons, Martin  Calvert ,Tessa Donovan, and Liz King - Steering Group members.

Keith reminded members that it was crucial that new people periodically served on the SC, and that the SC might co-opt members for specific tasks during the coming year.  

One member asked whether Paul Palmer would be on the Steering Committee this year. Keith Gunner replied that no nomination had been received for Paul to be elected to the SC prior to the AGM but he emphasised again that members would from time to time be invited to share their expertise for the benefit of the membership and would be asked to serve on the SC for a relevant time period.

4. DRAFT CONSTITUTION – Despite an e mail circulation and request sent the previous day, few members had appraised themselves of the draft constitution, but a few copies were passed around the meeting while Keith briefly outlined the evolving function of the Working Draft . As those present felt unable to agree the document without due consideration it was agreed to circulate the document and vote via E Mail.

However, the meeting agreed to discuss the level of Membership fees, and agreed to set these at the present level of £75 for corporate membership, and £25 for individuals.

Wahid Chaker asked that consideration be given to expanding the membership to include the private sector. He indicated that this would not only increase the membership base but would also promote NAEPP interests in the private sector. The general consensus of the meeting was that this is an idea that should be considered at a future AGM together with an appropriate membership fee for private sector. 

5. HONORARIA – having emphasised that no SC member had gained financially from their work on the SC as volunteers, Keith asked the meeting to consider an honorarium to reward the considerable effort of certain SG members who had worked on the ODPM Training Guide project. He suggested £50, but eventually the meeting agreed that £75 per person was more reflective of the time and effort involved. Keith explained that NAEPP should receive around £2000 from the Guide project. which would be added to the  bank account

6. VOTE OF THANKS – The meeting agreed to Keith’s proposal to give a Vote of Thanks to the Steering Committee. Wahid also proposed a vote of thanks to Keith for his work as Chairperson. Sue reminded the meeting that a Treasurer had not been  elected – Keith explained that EHA are effectively acting as Treasurer at the moment, and that NAEPP would address this with the EHA further once the constitution had been adopted.

MEETING CLOSED AT 2PM

